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Guangzhou Pharmaceutical Company Limited

(a joint stock company established in the People's Republic of China with limited liability)

Resolution Passed at the Fifteenth Session of the 2nd BOARD OF DIRECTORS' Meeting

It is hereby announced that the fifteenth session of the 2nd Board of Directors of Guangzhou Pharmaceutical Company Limited (the "Company") passed a resolution unianimously in writing on 16th May and 17th May, 2002 as follows:

According to the requirements of the Principles of Administration of Listed Company from the China Securities Regulatory Commission, a member of the investment management committee must be a director of the Company. In order to comply with the Principles of Administration of Listed Company, adjustment was made in respect of the members of the investment management committee of the Company. Before the adjustment, the members of the investment management committee include Messrs. Cai Zhixiang, Li Yimin, Chen Xiangzhi, Xiao Cheng, Jiang Shijie, He Shuhua and Xiang Zhixing. Upon such adjustment, members of the investment management committee include Messrs. Cai Zhixiang, Li Yimin and Zhou Yuejin, of whom Mr. Cai Zhixiang has been appointed the chairman (convenor) of the committee. Mr. Chen Xiangzhi resigned from being the director of the Company as at 27th March, 2002. Messrs. Xiao Cheng, Jiang Shijie, He Shuhua and Xiang Zhixing resigned from being the members of the investment management committee as at 17th May, 2002.

This announcement is made in accordance with paragraph 2(2) of the Listing Agreement.

Board of Directors

Guangzhou Pharmaceutical Company Limited

21st May, 2002

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in Hong Kong iMail / Hong Kong Economic Times.
